Online Committee Meeting 6th April 2021 via Zoom.


Minutes for SN COMMITTEE MEETING on Tuesday 6th April 2021 at 7.30pm
1. Attended by: Alan Wallis (AW), Helen Le Page (HLP), Stephen Peacock (SP), Steve McKinley (SMcK), Melanie Slade (MS), Debra Robinson (DR), Jane Archer (JA) Paul Fox (PF) Gill Sharp (GS), Lawrence Townley (training section only)
2. Apologies: 
3. Minutes from meeting 2nd Feb 2021 approved by all.
4. Can we continue to send all items/status for the agenda 2 weeks before hand to Helen.
	TO BE RESOLVED FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
	ACTION

	As of yet no one has let SMcK know of their storage requirements ie. Word documents/picture files etc.
	Can we let SMcK know prior to next meeting so he can look into this.


	CHAIRMANS’ REPORT
	ACTION

	CLUB:

· Adrian Butter has volunteered for the National Trust access liaison role.
· BO Membership renewal issue, affected renewals other than by direct debit:
· SEOA members renewing have been unilaterally switched to SCOA.
· SCOA members wanting to switch to SEOA are still in SCOA
·  Bug now fixed, but individuals need to contact BO office to correct.
· Should we have a Development Plan? (See separate paper)

BO:

· Covid-19 guidance slightly amended. No longer prohibits marketing to newcomers, but clubs have to decide if feasible within guidelines
· Legal position on entry-fee refunds following cancellation: investigation ongoing.
SEOA (11/03/21):

· Three expressions of interest (including SN) were received for the 2020 BOC/BRC areas. Decision on hold pending possible use for BOC/BRC2022.
· Yvette Baker trophy. Some confusion over whether qualifiers for (cancelled) 2020 final get automatic entry to 2021 final, as some regions are hosting new 2021 heats.

· SLOW still planning to host JHI on Devils Punch Bowl/Hankley 9-10/10/2021

· Southern Champs may be 07/12/21, South Ashdown?
SCOA (04/03/21):

· Vacancy for an SCOA “ambassador” for the Orienteering Foundation

· Vacancies from June for SCOA Chair and Treasurer (with a suggestion for the former it might be the turn of SN or BADO…).

· SCOA will not collect a membership/affiliation fee from clubs for 2022.

· SCOA champs. Possibly 23/05/21 at Hambleden?

· The new “Talent South” squad is up and running. Frank Townley selected.

· Qualified coaches need to complete an updated Safeguarding course. They should have been contacted individually.

· TVOC (c. £2400) and SOC (£1500) applications for funds from JK22019 surplus for Junior Development approved.

	SP to chat through the role and past history.
An email has been sent to club members stating that it is their responsibility to check and amend if necessary.

Most of us feel that we are meeting most areas on Alans’s development plan through our roles on the committee, but agree that on principle we do need to think about future development.  Alan to re-visit.
Whilst evening training is primarily for members, we do need to encourage new members who might like to “try before they buy” then encourage them to join if they want to continue attending.

The committee would like to thank AW for all the work he put in to make the clubs expression of interest known to the SEOA committee.

Congratulations Frank.
We think we have a valid claim in asking for funding to help local schools get going in orienteering. SMcK/MS/AW to draft application and circulate.


	SECRETARYS’ REPORT
	ACTION

	Nothing to report
	


	TREASURERS’ REPORT
	ACTION

	•       BML credit note received for £271.32 as agreed.
•       SN electronic kit XL sheet now obtained – updating with SI
         information for 2019-2020.
•       Race sign-up funds banked from Wisley & Alice Holt.
•       Approx. £1320 of membership fees received.
•       Bank accounts total around £21,400 to date.
	


	EVENT SECRETARYS’ REPORT
	ACTION

	· SN Trophy has an Organiser (Katherine Bett with Sue Bett as advisor) and a Controller (Hedley Calderbank with Alan Rosen in reserve)

· Most up-to-date map available for LVN has been sent to the SNT Planner and Assistant to work with

· Wednesday evening training events are currently being scheduled as permissions from landowners are granted. No Landmarc areas will be included unless on the back of a BAOC event

· Woking council contacted re: Woking and Goldsworth Parks, Waverley council re: Farnham Park, FFAA re: Frimley Fuel Allotments and Runneymede re: Homewood. All currently pending

· Request came from SEOA for clubs to host YBT heats but too little notice was given. Clubs qualifying last year have been invited to the YBT 2021 final

· Request gone into Lord Wandworth College for us to trial their map over Easter weekend. Steve to update on progress
· Alice Holt will be after Easter. 24th April at the earliest but Alan needs to check the map to see if updates are required and when they could be done by before date can be finalised
Look at getting an urban in the diary for the end of this summer, and more in the diary for next year.

	Hoping to get a date as soon as possible. Mel still in frequent correspondence with Lauren.

Jane and Debbie to look and circulate possible dates and venues.
The committee would like to thank SMcK for putting on the Not the JK event at very short notice.  It was extremely well received and enjoyed by members of all age groups across the club.



	DEVELOPMENT OFFICERS’ REPORT
	

	Nothing to report
	


	MAPPING OFFICERS’ REPORT
	ACTION

	· Mapping continues to be delayed because of Covid-19 travel restrictions, however:
· A new georeferenced and lidar based map of Frith hill has been done, I have passed this to PJ and CD to do some test runs for me. PWS also made contact with the golf authorities there to see if we can add to the map but they said no at this time SM

· Farnham Park – some updates ongoing mostly from that observed by google images, SP has managed a couple of site visits
· Hawley Urban. PJ now complete, awaiting an event! Area is nearly 4xA3 at 1:5,000 so lots of options
· Brookwood and Sheets Heath – SM and AD progress stopped; massive clearing operation in progress by the council to remove all the gorse . Approx 75% complete.
· Windlemere Urban under a small update by PJ for new paths – no further progress.
· Pirbright urban now waiting for updates from PK. SM/PK
· Ether Hill now has a reasonable base map (paths and contours completed) – still stalled due to travel restrictions and other work PJ
· Contact made with Lord Wandsworth College. LWC base map completed. At time of writing trying to get an event to help validate the map. Meanwhile I continue to update the college map but need permission to start wondering around the grounds. SM
· Base map of Queen Elizabeth park created. Still stalled due to LWC work SM

Covid-19/Web-site

· Updated the disclaimer, for our events under the “Important Event Information” paragraph

[Mappers: SM Steve Mckinley; PJ Pete Jones; SP Steve Peacock; AD Amiee Darley; PK Paul Keeble; CD Colin Dickson]


	


	TEAM CAPTAINS’ REPORT
	ACTION

	Whilst we expect a resumption of organised outdoor sporting activities after the end of March, there is still significant disruption to the major orienteering event calendar for the remainder of 2021. At present the only projected major team/relay events are the deferred 2020 Compass Sport Cup final (for which SN did not qualify) in October, and the British Mixed Sprint Relays which have been rescheduled from early June to 21/22 August. Although it is hoped to stage a British Orienteering Championships weekend in the autumn it has been re-confirmed by BO that this will NOT feature a relay event.

It remains a largely dormant period for the Team Captain, and that situation is not expected to change until arrangements for 2022's major events are confirmed.


	


	AOB
	ACTION

	Members who have not renewed their membership
	We will leave them on our data base until BOF have sent their final reminder.  After that date they will be removed and have to rejoin rather than renew.

	A big welcome to the 8 new members who have joined us this Year.
	

	2 areas to be looked at for possible SS events suggested by HLP and MS.
	SMcK to investigate.


Date of meeting: 8th June 2021 
Helen Le Page
SN Sec

13th April 2021
